
Board Room Briefs 
By Vince Keats 

Committees and Programs 
Institute November 1 0 - 1 1 at Aptos Seascape. 

Annual Meeting - Would like to use a format similar to the PGA 
annual meeting held in Reno for our annual meeting in January. 

Holiday Party - December 5. Golf will be at Quail Lodge. Dinner 
will be at the Monterey Beach Hotel with a "Mystery Dinner 
Theater" format. 

I keep closing this column with the same 
sentiment. I'm either old, stuck in my ways, 
or it might really be important. Take time to 
remember your friends and family. Our jobs 
consume so much of our time that its easy to 
loose what is really dear to us. I have found 
that I must actually schedule this time as I 
would schedule work on the course to make it 
happen. Do whatever it takes. Just do it. 

Aptos Seascape CC in Monterey, California Take care, Bob 

Education & Institute 
Discount for the assistant superintendent registration was 
discussed. Offering the discount in the past has not been 
successful because event costs were not covered and 
attendance has not shown a dramatic increase because of it. 
As a result the BOD has decided to discontinue the discount. 

DBD Structures will once again sponsor this event. There will 
be no long term sponsorship agreement with DBD. 

Research 
Anguina nematode research - Progress reports will be sent to 
contributors of this project in November, December and March. 

Golf Course certification for irrigation - Another step to promote 
golf courses as "better stewards of the water environment." The 
NCGA wants to partner with the Center for Irrigation Technology to 
standardize efficiency testing for pumps. NCGA is applying for a 
$12, 500 grant to do this. The NCGA has requested the association 
to pledge some matching funds for this grant. The BOD will decide 
at the October meeting. 

GCSAA 
Chapter delegate's meeting took place on September 6 & 7 in Kansas 
City, MO. Among topics discussed were: the organizational audit, chapter 
GCSAA affiliation agreement, GCSAA committee selection process and 
the headquarters location process. Candidate speeches for Board of 
Directors and officers were also given. Gary Carls, CGCS, made his 
speech for director. 

Bob Lapic, CGCS 
Orinda Country Club 

I'm not sure about you, but my season is 
winding down and none too soon! It has been 
a season of strange weather, high disease 
pressure and I believe we all have felt the 
effect of the economy. 

So if you are ready for some relief, please plan 
on attending our next couple of events. The 
Institute is scheduled for November 10th and 
11th in Aptos at Seascape GC. We will have a 
full day of education (with CE points pending) 
and a great day of golf. If the pressure of the 
economy has beaten you up, the morning 
educational session should give you some 
ideas to help you on both a business and a 
personal level. The afternoon sessions will offer 
the insights of Dr. Bruce Clark and Dr. Dean 
Mosdell on disease and Poa management. 
The second day is a chance to relax and golf 
with friends. For those of us who have a hard 
time coming up for air, this is a great chance 
to recharge. 

The annual Holiday Party follows our 
established format of golf in the morning at 
Quail Lodge in Monterey with a return to a 
traditional sit down dinner in the evening at the 
Monterey Beach Hotel. We will include some 
"dinner theater" for entertainment. Although 
you will be the "stars" of the night, there will 
plenty of time to sit and talk with friends and 
music as well. Start marking your calendar for 
this event on December 5th. This should be a 
wonderful evening. Bring your family. 



S T R I C T L Y B U, 

Barb Mikel, 
GCSANC Association Manager 

A Vacation in San Diego in February With Family 
GCSAA Convention and Show is scheduled for San Diego this 
year. Why not make it a family affair? San Diego is beautiful 
that time of the year and there are lots of attractions for the 
family. We won't get another opportunity to have the GCSAA 
Convention in the California area until 2007. I am looking 
forward to this year's event! If you have never attended a GCSAA 
Convention, take advantage to view your professional association 
at its best. See you there! 

We are ending our first year of publication of ThruTheGreen with 
Hill Design, Tricia Hill, publisher. This dramatic improvement of 
our newsletter has drawn compliments from all corners and 
has come without additional membership revenue. 

If you want to be a part of the "next step," contact the office for ad 
space information for 2004. Thank you to the 2003 Newsletter 
Committee (P.J. Spellman II, Andy Slack, Ken Williams, Bob 
Costa, Tricia Hill & Barb Mikel) for a job well done! 

It is time for you to renew your membership. The dues state-
ments are being mailed this month. Your membership runs from 
January to December. The bylaws specifically require dues to 
be paid with any late assessments by January 2004. If you 
pay by December 31, 2003 you're ok. Anything after that date 
requires another $20.00. 

Once again this year, only the dues notice and one final notice 
will be mailed. We save considerable time and money (postage 
and printing costs) by only sending two notices. 

Accompanying your dues statement is an Employment Update 
Questionnaire. This is the time to make changes to telephone 
numbers, emails, mailing addresses place of employment. 
Membership classification is included for your information. If you 
need to upgrade or reclassify, please contact the office. There 
is no charge to change classifications but we do need a signed 
application for our records. 

Information provided by the questionnaire will be used 
update the Membership Directory. We want to include all the 
membership with current information. Your prompt response 
is greatly appreciated. Deadline for submission of membership 
information is January 31, 2003. If you don't provide changes 

to your membership information WE MUST assume what we 
currently have it correct. Any member who hasn't processed 
the membership renewal by January 31, 2004 will be excluded 
from the new directory. I must have your check for dues 
renewal and any outstanding balances owed to the Association 
by that date. If there is a question regarding balance due, 
you must contact the office prior to January 15, 2004. 
Thanks for your prompt help! 

For more info. E-mail Barb Mikel at: gcsanc@e-easi.net 

Ten Tips To Remember During 
Your Next Job Interview 
By Emmy Moore Minister 

Do your homework prior to the interview. Find out who will be present 
during the formal interview process. Will it be a one-on-one or a 
panel of individuals? If you have this information ahead of time, you 
can better visualize the setting, and it will create a more comfortable 
environment for you as a candidate. 

2 A s for your attire, step-it-up a notch. Dress professional, clean and 
neat. Afresh shirt and pair of pants, with neatly polished shoes. Bring 
a pen, business cards, and a briefcase or notebook with you. Plan to 
take some brief notes during your interview. 

3 Bring extra copies of your resume and reference sheet with 
you to the interview. They may tell you it won't be necessary, but 
bring extra copies anyway. Sometimes unexpected folks end up 
being included on the interview panel at the last minute. Don't just 
look prepared, be prepared. It will pay off later. 

4 Upon arrival make sure you catch the name and title of all who 
are present. Take a moment to jot that information down for future 
reference. You will be well prepared in referring to them by their 
correct name and title later in the interview. 

5 Come to your interview prepared to describe yourself in three words 
or three basic themes. Example: I am highly experienced, fiscally 
responsible, and a team builder or, I set high standards for myself and 
my crew, I am an innovator who is always open to new ideas, and 
have a great sense for detail. 

5 Be prepared in the interview to explain how you "overcame a 
challenge" in your career... how you turned a negative situation in 
to a positive. 

This question, if answered correctly, displays creativity, 
flexibility and perseverance, all qualities that an 
employer would love to find in a new employee. 

During the interview listen closely to what is being said. After the 
primary segment of the interview is over, take a moment to ask a 
question or two. This displays a genuine interest in those whom you 
are meeting with and it is a chance to clarify any questions you may 
have floating around in your mind. 
During your interview do not speak negatively about your exist-
ing employer or any former employers, regardless of how bad 
things may have been. "Bite your tongue until it bleeds" but do not, 
under any circumstance, speak negatively about anyone. It's a turn-
off, and it can get in the way of you being hired. 

0 Before you leave the interview make sure to ask when they hope 
to make their decision on filling the position. . .or find out what is 
the next step. Often times there may be a second interview. Make 
sure you formally express that you really want the job. People like to 
hire candidates that are interested and who genuinely express their 
interest and enthusiasm for the job. 

| Q The minute you get home write a thank-you note to the entire inter-
view panel and mail it immediately. This shows timely follow through, 
a trait most employers are looking for when hiring someone new. 

LOOKING FOR A DREAM JOB? 
GCSANC JOB BOARD can help! 

Please e-mail your current email address to gcsanc@e-easi.net 
indicating you wish to receive future job notices via email. Please 
fax your current fax number to 530-626-5132, indicate that you 
wish to receive future job notices via fax. 

mailto:gcsanc@e-easi.net
mailto:gcsanc@e-easi.net

